Pursuant to NRS, the Gabbs Advisory Town Board met in a regular session at 6:30 p.m. at the Gabbs Townhall, Gabbs, Nevada.

Ray Dummar, Chairman Kenneth House, Vice-chair Jason Fletcher, Member Charles Gentry, Member Melissa Stark, Member

Also present: Nye County Sheriff, Sharon Wehrly and Operations Lieutenant, David Boruchowitz

1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

2. ROLL CALL

All present

3. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT.

No public comment.

4. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA FOR THE GABBS ADVISORY BOARD'S MEETING OF JUNE 13, 2018.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Melissa Stark; 5 ayes

5. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE ADVISORY BOARD'S MEETING(S) ON MAY 9, 2018.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Melissa Stark; 5 ayes

6. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - EMERGENCY ITEMS.

No emergency items.

7. BOARD MEMBER'S COMMENTS.

Melissa Stark said on a dirt road by Premier they found green asbestos siding that had been dumped in three different places on the road and in a ditch alongside the road. She didn't know if it would contaminate anything.

Kenneth House said it wasn't bad except when it was airborne, but it still should be disposed of properly.

Melissa Stark asked Reyna how asbestos was dealt with.

Reyna Martin said if it was asbestos siding then it had to be handled as a hazardous waste.

Kenneth House said that it was illegally dumped.

Ray Dummar said they would look into it.

8. TOWN SECRETARY'S REPORT

Reyna Martin asked if there were any questions on the water usage report. She stated that the comptroller, Savannah Rucker, would be having a meeting with the USDA concerning the water loan and hoped to have something concrete to present to the board in August.

9. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF TOWN VOUCHERS.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the town vouchers; seconded by Charles Gentry; 5 ayes.

10. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION ON THE EXPENDITURE OF ½ CENT TAX (PSST) MONIES.

Sharon Wehrly, Nye County Sheriff, stated she had the PSST budget plan for this year which was currently \$8,000. She read the spending proposal to the board.

Reyna Martin asked how the drone would be used.

Sheriff Wehrly said that it could be used for finding people in the desert. She said it made more sense to use it for searches.

Charles Gentry said there were so many different uses for it.

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION ON THE EXPENDITURE OF ½ CENT TAX (PSST) MONIES - cont.

Ray Dummar added that it took great pictures.

Sheriff Wehrly said it could also carry a gallon of water.

Kenneth House asked if they could get a concealed weapons class here.

Sheriff Wehrly said she could.

Reyna Martin said there was a lot of interest in town about having another class.

Sheriff Wehrly said she would tell Allen Lynn and he would be happy to do it.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the money to the sheriff for whatever she wants within the budget, seconded by Melissa Stark, 5 ayes.

11. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment.

12. ADJOURNMENT

Melissa Stark made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Kenneth House; 5 ayes.

Approved this11 th	day of	ATTESTED:
July	_, 2018	
Gabbs Advisory Board Chair	imai	Gabbs Town Secretary